Library Assessment Working Group

Meeting Minutes

March 31, 2008

Present:  Tina Chrzastowski, JoAnn Jacoby, Lura Joseph, Kathleen Kern

1. LibQUAL+

· Tina gave a brief summary of the status of the survey.  We had only about 250 persons take the survey on the first day. However, the reminder message on March 31 added many more.  We are now at over 570.  Our last LibQUAL survey netted 669, so hopefully we can pass that total.

· UPDATE:  As of April 2, 2008 we have 749 replies, beating the 2001 total response.

· Due to the low turn out, LAWG is proposing an e-week message on Sunday/Monday and extending the survey to April 15 from April 10.   Tina has contacted IRB and they have asked for an amendment.  Tina turned in the amendment on March 31, but if we don’t hear from them by Thursday (April 3), it will be too late for the e-week message.

· JoAnn and Tina will meet April 10 in order to fill out the “representativeness” part of the survey.
· Tina will close out the survey on April 11th, letting it go till after midnight on April 10.

2.  Services Index

Tina shared with the group email from Scott Walter showing the data he is using or proposes to use for unit evaluation.  LAWG had comments and suggestions and Tina will draft an email response with those comments and share with Scott.

3.
LAWG’s  future plans

Tina asked the group what they saw for LAWG post-LibQUAL+.  We brainstormed some ideas including:

· The Data Farm workshop with Joe Zucca

· A fall forum on library assessment, reporting on the Seattle conference and what’s new with Bean Counter, etc.

· Can we mine our previous surveys and in combination with our LibQUAL results come up with any meaningful stats?

4.  Miscellaneous Notes

· Tina checked with LAWG about the quarter-time GA allotted to our group.  She will hire the GA and the GA will work out of the Chemistry Library while Tina is the Chairperson of LAWG.  We had a brief discussion about what the person will do for us.

· Paula has provided travel money for 2 persons to attend the ARL Assesesment Conference in August in Seattle.  Lisa, Michael and Tina have papers/posters accepted, so they will definitively be attending.  Tina suggested we use Paula’s travel money for Lisa and Michael, since she is using her regular travel money to attend.  LAWG agreed.
